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             Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, April 24, 2008, 6 p.m.

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower

Attending:  J. Paul Blake, Gary Walker, Wendy Ekern and Dave Broom

Approval of March Meeting Minutes

President’s Report

· Nick Peyton has submitted his letter of resignation from the Chapter board.  J. Paul will appoint Ron Harris White to fill this vacant position.

· Rosalind Monteros is leaving her position at King County Personnel.  Tammy Petrie will chair the Career Fair planning committee and J. Paul will seek a replacement for Rosalind.

· J. Paul is working to secure contracts with the Seattle Center for the Career Fair.  The Career Fair will be located in the NW Rooms again this year.

· J. Paul will attend the City of Seattle Labor Management meeting and make a presentation on the Career Fair.  He will encourage committee members to join the effort as sponsors.

· Gary suggested that the Washington State Apprenticeship Council may be interested in participating in the Career Fair.  He will follow up with the Council.

· The Public Manager conference (co-sponsored by ASPA) is scheduled for the end of July.  Ron Harris White is planning to attend.  The board members present voted to approve payment of the registration ($395) if Ron’s travel request is approved by his agency.

· J. Paul highlighted a feature story on China in the most recent issue of national Geographic.  The magazine will be shared with Mary Van Verst.

· Chapter members will attend the John Stanford Public Service Academy breakfast at the Sheraton during Public Service Recognition Week.

· J. Paul reviewed his member recruitment efforts and informed the board that Ron Harris White had volunteered to head up the membership committee.

New Business

· The Association of Government Accounts program is scheduled for May 12.  The chapter will co-sponsor this event.

· Reservations are coming in for the chapter awards luncheon at the Crowne Plaza.  Media releases have been distributed and the program will be taped by Seattle Community College Television.

· Gary will follow up with students at Evergreen on their interest in serving on the chapter board. 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:50 PM

